.0 #47151

ABEL HERRERO

CAPITOL OFFICE: P.O. Box 2910 Austin, Texas 78768-2910 (512) 463-0462 (512) 463-1705 (pax)



DISTRICT OFFICE: 606 N. Carancarda, Ste 103A Corpus Christi, Texas 78401-0690 (361) 884-2277 (361) 884-6706 (6ax)

STATE REPRESENTATIVE DISTRICT 34

September 10, 2020

REVIEWED

Toby Baker, Executive Director Texas Commission on Environmental Quality P.O. Box 13087 Austin, Texas 78741 SEP 14 2020 PW By Gcw ON ENVIRONMENTAL

Re: City of Corpus Christi Texas Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (TPDES) permit applications WQ0005289000 and WQ0005290000, as well as Water Rights Permit applications WRPERM 13675 and WRPERM 13676.

Dear Director Baker,

I respectfully request a public meeting regarding Texas Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (TPDES) and Water Rights Permit applications from the City of Corpus Christi for the planned Inner Harbor Desalination Plant as well as the La Quinta Channel Desalination Facility.

It is important TCEQ acquires comments from the public regarding various issues; including: safety measures to be utilized during construction, how the projects would affect nearby residents' daily lives, as well as what affect, if any, the projects will have on the environment. A public meeting would help ensure everyone is fully informed of the projects' status, the precautions being taken to protect neighbors, as well as how TCEQ is confirming proper stewardship of the environment.

Thank you for your time and consideration of this request.

Respectfully,

Abel Herrero

State Representative, District 34

District 34 · Norces (part)

Abel.Herrero@House.Texas.Gov



REVIEWED

Jüli 2 8 2021 By_____ PM

The Legislature of the State of Texas

June 10, 2021

Laurie Gharis, Chief Clerk Texas Commission on Environmental Quality P.O. Box 13087 Austin, TX 78711-3087

Dear Ms. Gharis:

TEXAS ON ENVIRONMENTAL 2011 JUN 25 MM 10: 08

This is to request the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality to hold a public meeting regarding the application by the City of Corpus Christi for the La Quinta Channel Proposed Water Rights Permit No. 13675 in San Patricio County. Many of our constituents who live there have expressed serious concerns about the project's proximity to their communities. Diverting bay water at a rate of 115,349 gallons per minute will require massive amounts of energy to operate, further increasing greenhouse gas emissions, diminishing air quality, and placing additional demands on our fragile power grid. What's more, the proposed intake pipeline is located in a channel that already receives significant industrial wastewater and stormwater discharges, which will be exacerbated by the introduction of discharges from Gulf Coast Growth Ventures when it begins operations in late 2021.

Consistent with our goal of encouraging communication to address important community issues, we believe a public meeting would provide a valuable opportunity to enhance transparency, communicate effectively about this project, and enable those who would be affected by the permit's approval to submit comments and have their questions answered. In the process, we urge TCEQ to examine all concerns thoroughly and to resolve any problems identified.

Your favorable consideration of this request would be appreciated greatly. Feel free to contact us regarding this issue or whenever we may be of assistance.

May God bless you.

Very truly yours,

Judith Zaffirini

State Senator, District 21

the Efficience

J.M. Lozano

State Representative, District 43

XC: David Krebs, San Patricio County Judge

Patrick Nye, IOBCWA President



Austin, Texas 78711 和.O. 涸ax 12068 State Senator, District 21 Judith Zaffirini

JUN 25 2021

TCEQ MAIL CENTER

Laurie Gharis, Chief Clerk

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality P.O. Box 13087

Austin, TX 78711-3087

SAN ANTONIO TX 780 RIO GRANDE DISTRICT RECEIVED 23 JUN 2021 PM 4 L JUN 23 2021 USPS

ON ENVIRON

70.1 JUN 25 MM DE 06

CHIEF CLERKS OFFICE

্ৰ্ট্ৰ Printed on Recycled Paper

Jon Niermann, Chairman Emily Lindley, Commissioner Bobby Janecka, Commissioner Toby Baker, Executive Director



TEXAS COMMISSION ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

Protecting Texas by Reducing and Preventing Pollution

June 17, 2021

The Honorable J.M. Lozano Texas House of Representatives P.O. Box 2910 Austin, Texas 78768-2910

Re: City of Corpus Christi / Application No. 13675

Dear Representative Lozano:

Thank you for your letter to the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) requesting a public meeting regarding City of Corpus Christi / Application No. 13675 to authorize the diversion and use of not to exceed 186,295 acre-feet of water per year, at a maximum diversion rate of 257 cubic feet per second (i.e., 115,349.31 gallons per minute), from a diversion reach on La Quinta Channel (Corpus Christi Bay), San Antonio-Nueces Coastal Basin, for municipal and industrial purposes in San Patricio, Nueces, and Aransas counties.

The agency is continuing to carry out its mission to protect our state's public health and natural resources consistent with sustainable economic development during these unprecedented times. As Texas has adapted to the ever-changing situation, the TCEQ has implemented solutions to move forward with agency business. Public participation is an integral part of the permitting process which is why the agency began using virtual meetings for public meetings. The agency believes these virtual meetings have proven successful in allowing the public to participate in the permitting process.

The proposed virtual meeting will provide an opportunity for the public to voice their concerns and comments while following Centers for Disease Control and Prevention recommendations. We recognize that not everyone has access to the internet, or their access may be limited; therefore, we also provide an opportunity to participate via telephone during the public meeting. In addition, a public meeting is not the only avenue for the public to express their concerns and ask questions. The public may also provide written comments to the TCEQ anytime during the public comment period and up to the conclusion of the public meeting. The TCEQ takes both type of comments into consideration during the permitting process.

The Office of the Chief Clerk will facilitate the public meeting and are available to answer any questions the public may have concerning the virtual meeting or telephone option prior to the meeting. If you have any questions, please contact me at (512) 239-3900 or Laurie Gharis, Chief Clerk, at (512) 239-3300.

Sincerely,

Toby Baker Executive Director Jon Niermann, Chairman Emily Lindley, Commissioner Bobby Janecka, Commissioner Toby Baker, Executive Director



TEXAS COMMISSION ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

Protecting Texas by Reducing and Preventing Pollution

June 17, 2021

The Honorable Judith Zaffirini Texas Senate P.O. Box 12068 Capitol Station Austin, Texas 78711

Re: City of Corpus Christi / Application No. 13675

Dear Senator Zaffirini:

Thank you for your letter to the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) requesting a public meeting regarding City of Corpus Christi / Application No. 13675 to authorize the diversion and use of not to exceed 186,295 acre-feet of water per year, at a maximum diversion rate of 257 cubic feet per second (i.e., 115,349.31 gallons per minute), from a diversion reach on La Quinta Channel (Corpus Christi Bay), San Antonio-Nueces Coastal Basin, for municipal and industrial purposes in San Patricio, Nueces, and Aransas counties.

The agency is continuing to carry out its mission to protect our state's public health and natural resources consistent with sustainable economic development during these unprecedented times. As Texas has adapted to the ever-changing situation, the TCEQ has implemented solutions to move forward with agency business. Public participation is an integral part of the permitting process which is why the agency began using virtual meetings for public meetings. The agency believes these virtual meetings have proven successful in allowing the public to participate in the permitting process.

The proposed virtual meeting will provide an opportunity for the public to voice their concerns and comments while following Centers for Disease Control and Prevention recommendations. We recognize that not everyone has access to the internet, or their access may be limited; therefore, we also provide an opportunity to participate via telephone during the public meeting. In addition, a public meeting is not the only avenue for the public to express their concerns and ask questions. The public may also provide written comments to the TCEQ anytime during the public comment period and up to the conclusion of the public meeting. The TCEQ takes both type of comments into consideration during the permitting process.

The Office of the Chief Clerk will facilitate the public meeting and are available to answer any questions the public may have concerning the virtual meeting or telephone option prior to the meeting. If you have any questions, please contact me at (512) 239-3900 or Laurie Gharis, Chief Clerk, at (512) 239-3300.

Sincerely,

Toby Baker Executive Director

P.O. Box 13087 • Austin, Texas 78711-3087 • 512-239-1000 • tceq.texas.gov

Melissa Schmidt

From:

PUBCOMMENT-OCC

Sent:

Monday, June 14, 2021 10:00 AM

To:

PUBCOMMENT-WWW-WRAS; PUBCOMMENT-ELD; PUBCOMMENT-OCC2;

PUBCOMMENT-OPIC

Cc:

Laurie Gharis; Deornette Monteleone

Subject:

Attachments:

FW: Letter from Sen. Zaffirini, Rep. Lozano re Water Rights Permit No. 13675 Letter. TCEQ. Public Meeting Request. Gharis. City of Corpus Christi Water Rights

Permit..pdf

PM

WRPERM 119674

From: Brad Patterson < Brad. Patterson@tceq.texas.gov>

Sent: Monday, June 14, 2021 9:57 AM

To: PUBCOMMENT-OCC < PUBCOMMENT-OCC@tceq.texas.gov>

Cc: Laurie Gharis < Laurie.Gharis@tceq.texas.gov>; Deornette Monteleone < Deornette.Monteleone@tceq.texas.gov>

Subject: FW: Letter from Sen. Zaffirini, Rep. Lozano re Water Rights Permit No. 13675

From: Ferrell Fields < Ferrell. Fields@tceq.texas.gov >

Sent: Monday, June 14, 2021 9:51 AM

To: Laurie Gharis < Laurie. Gharis@tceq.texas.gov >; Brad Patterson < Brad. Patterson@tceq.texas.gov >

Subject: FW: Letter from Sen. Zaffirini, Rep. Lozano re Water Rights Permit No. 13675

Please see the attached letter requesting a public meeting...thank you.

Ferrell Fields Damen Director, Intergovernmental Relations Division Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 512-239-1882 (O) 512-970-2143 (C)

From: Iris Guerrero < Iris. Guerrero@senate.texas.gov >

Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2021 2:45 PM

To: Ferrell Fields < Ferrell. Fields@tceq.texas.gov >

Subject: Letter from Sen. Zaffirini, Rep. Lozano re Water Rights Permit No. 13675

Good afternoon Mr. Fields,

Attached is a letter from Senator Zaffirini and Representative Lozano to request a public meeting.

A hard copy will be sent as well.

Thank you,

Iris Guerrero, District Office Director

Office of Senator Judith Zaffirini Senate District 21 1407 Washington St. P.O. Box 627 Laredo, TX 956/722-2293



The Legislature of the State of Texas

June 10, 2021

Laurie Gharis, Chief Clerk Texas Commission on Environmental Quality P.O. Box 13087 Austin, TX 78711-3087

Dear Ms. Gharis:

This is to request the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality to hold a public meeting regarding the application by the City of Corpus Christi for the La Quinta Channel Proposed Water Rights Permit No. 13675 in San Patricio County. Many of our constituents who live there have expressed serious concerns about the project's proximity to their communities. Diverting bay water at a rate of 115,349 gallons per minute will require massive amounts of energy to operate, further increasing greenhouse gas emissions, diminishing air quality, and placing additional demands on our fragile power grid. What's more, the proposed intake pipeline is located in a channel that already receives significant industrial wastewater and stormwater discharges, which will be exacerbated by the introduction of discharges from Gulf Coast Growth Ventures when it begins operations in late 2021.

Consistent with our goal of encouraging communication to address important community issues, we believe a public meeting would provide a valuable opportunity to enhance transparency, communicate effectively about this project, and enable those who would be affected by the permit's approval to submit comments and have their questions answered. In the process, we urge TCEQ to examine all concerns thoroughly and to resolve any problems identified.

Your favorable consideration of this request would be appreciated greatly. Feel free to contact us regarding this issue or whenever we may be of assistance.

May God bless you.

Very truly yours,

Judith Zaffirini

State Senator, District 21

Judith Laffini

J.M. Lozano

State Representative, District 43

XC: David Krebs, San Patricio County Judge

Patrick Nye, IOBCWA President